
San Jose Nisei Bowling Association Meeting 
March 14, 2011 
4th Street Bowl 

 
Meeting called to order by President Vince Itatani at 7:10pm 
 
Board members present: 
President: Vince Itatani   
Men’s VP: Brandon Hirata 
Women’s VP: Karen Jeung 

Treasurer: Frank Lum (NP) 
Secretary:  Lindsey Wong  

 
JANBA Rep:  Vacant, Vacant, TJ Yanuska, Jody Kawamura (NP) 
   
League Representatives Present: (NP)=Not Present     
Nikkei Mixed Fours: Dick Horio 
                                   Ken Gerard 
                                   Naomi Tomisaka 
Yu-Ai Kai:                  Jim Nishimoto 
                                   Mary Higashihara (NP) 

725 Mixed Scratch:   Kristi Kawano (NP) 
Nisei Juniors   Yosh Hiraki 
Tues. Sansei Mixed:  Dale Ando 
Weds. Sansei Mixed: Dale Ando 
4th St. Mixed Trios      Yosh Hiraki 
4th St. Tues. Trios       Ozzie Shimada 
 

 Also Present: Marc Tsuchiya, Mark Yoshinaka 
 
Review of Minutes: 
Mark Yoshinaka corrected his statements to say regarding no-tap events except Eden are part 
of regular tournament eligibility 
Motion by Karen, Seconded by Brandon. 
 
Treasurers Report 
Frank not present, no report; same as last meeting. 
Current Account Balances as of 1/31/11: Association Acct. $11,046.65, Tournament Acct. 
$7213.50, JANBA Acct. $8000 (unchanged), Total for all accounts $26,260.15. 
Motion by Naomi, Seconded by Brandon 
 
Nisei Juniors 
Pepsi Regional finals at Cloverleaf and state finals at Serra Bowl later this year. Results to 
follow. 
 
Old Business 

 Banquet set for May 28, Deposit made by Yosh. Will also look at reserving first 
weekend of June 2012. Tickets and cover to program printed. Awaiting President’s 
message. Yosh will visit leagues individually and promote it. Dale (Yosh) and Jody 
(Denise) are still preparing write up on Spirit award winners. Vince will write letter to 
merchants for raffle prizes as well as for Fuzzy Shimada Tournament. Yosh will ask 
about bringing our own dessert. 

 JANBA Board meeting report: Rule change for next year, 2 non-nisei who are married 
to may bowl together in doubles and team event. Representative spots vacated by 
Vince and Lynnie, one spot will go to either Stockton or Fresno. Other will remain 
open. Schedule for future events, 2012 Denver, 2013 Las Vegas, 2014 Sacramento 
2015 possibly Hilo. Results for tournament are out, congrats to the following SJ 
Association entries who won their event. Women’s Team, “Off the Sheet Pro Shop” – 
Stacy Takamura, Denise Quan, Vikki Kawamura, Elaine Oda, Stefanie Hirata. 



Women’s all-events – Michelle Shimada, Men’s Singles – Jonathan Kajihara (300 
Game) 

 Vince presented proposed changes to Article III, Section 1 a, b, c of the Constitution. 
Board and members discussed and made recommendations to the wording to make it 
more in line with current and future considerations. Vince will re-draft and bring to next 
meeting to get Board approval before submitting to a vote of Association members. 

 Fuzzy Shimada tournament dates slated for October 1 and 2. Senior Team No-Tap 
currently has the following entries: 16 in squad 1, 18 in squad 2 and 4 in squad 3. 
Vince will circulate entry again to senior league. Tournament will be April 23rd. 

 
 
 
New Business 
 

 Letter to Senior league on benefit of being a part of the Association will be distributed 
prior to their vote at the end of the winter league season. 

 Lindsey mentioned about issuing an email newsletter on a more regular basis for 
informing bowlers about Association business. Content includes League News, 
Tournament News, Association News. Please get email addresses as often as 
possible. 

 
 
Next meeting: 
Monday, April 4, 2011 at 7:00pm 4th Street Bowl 
 
Motion to adjourn by Brandon seconded by Dale. 
 
 
 
Minutes submitted by Lindsey Wong, Secretary. 
 

 
Action Items: 
Vince will come up a new draft for changed wording to Article 3 for bowlers to vote on. 
Photo of winning Janba Team and bowlers. 
Lindsey will try and generate an e-newsletter on a more regular basis announcing new and 
info. 

 


